
CM\866818EN.doc PE464.877

EN United in diversity EN

EUROPEAN PARLIAMENT 2009 - 2014

Committee on Petitions

6.5.2011

NOTICE TO MEMBERS

Subject: Petition 1330/2010 by Juan Antonio Iborra Bernal (Spanish), on expanding 
the LIFE programme to include disaster prevention 

1. Summary of petition

The petitioner deplores the omission of disaster prevention programmes from the LIFE 
programme and asks for them to be included, since without them he considers the programme 
to be incomplete.

2. Admissibility

Declared admissible on 9 February 2011. Information requested from Commission under Rule 
202(6).

3. Commission reply, received on 6 May 2011.

The Commission notes that the EU has already developed tools through which civil protection 
objectives may be achieved, aiming to better protect people, their environment, property and 
cultural heritage in the event of major natural or manmade disasters. These are the EU 
Mechanism for Civil Protection, in which participating states pool their civil protection 
resources that are available to disaster-stricken countries, and the EU Civil Protection 
Financial Instrument, which supports major projects, workshops and training courses in the 
field of prevention, preparedness and response to natural disasters. In the Commission, these 
activities are coordinated by the Directorate-General for Humanitarian Aid and Civil 
Protection.

The Commission notes that the LIFE+ Regulation contains strict guidelines on 
complementarity, requiring a clear separation line between LIFE+ and other EU funds. LIFE+ 
cannot finance activities that could be financed by other EU funds (Art.9 of the Regulation).
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The LIFE+ Programme is a relatively modest financial instrument, counting on €2.17 billion
for the 2007-2013 period, or €310 million/year on average (compare this for example with the 
costs of just managing Natura 2000, which are estimated at €5.8 billion per year). With this 
level of funds, the LIFE+ Programme is unable to meet the current demand for project 
funding restricted to the field of environment and co-finances a fraction of the proposals 
received yearly.

The Commission is of the opinion that extending the LIFE+ Programme funding in the 
current financing period (2007-2013) to cover projects aimed at reducing natural threats 
affecting human beings would decrease the effectiveness and simplicity that is sought in EU 
funding. Moreover, such an extension would require substantial changes in EU legislation. At 
the end of June 2011, the European Commission will present its proposals for the EU budget 
for the period after 2014. EU support for disaster prevention will be considered in that 
context.


